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On the evening of 9 May 1970, Joshua A. Lee reported to me that he had sighted a 
pair of Red-cockaded Woodpeckers (Dendrocopos borealis) and a hole of this species in 
extreme northern Wake County, N.C., late in 1968. 

On 23 May 1970 I decided to take a trip to the area to see if the birds were still 
present. At the first stop, about 1.5 miles north of the Neuse River on NC Hwy 50,I saw 
a pair of adults and a hole in a live loblolly pine (Pinus taeda). One of the birds was 
flushed from the hole, 15 feet up, when I approached. No young were present. The 
habitat consisted of a fairly open stand of mature loblolly pines with an understory of 
smaller pines and hardwoods. The area had been burned over many years ago. 

About a mile south of the first stop I made another stop and immediately spotted an 
old hole by the side of the road. I then heard young birds calling and found an active 
nest in a nearby pine. This nest was also 15 feet up in a live loblolly pine. An adult 
Red-cockaded Woodpecker fed the young four times while I was present. A second adult 
was nearby. The habitat was similar to the first site. 

On 30 May Edmund LeGrand and I visited both locations and found no young. Two 
adults were at the northern site and one was present at the southern location. On 12 
June Edmund LeGrand heard a young bird calling from the hole at the northern site, and 
two adult birds were nearby. One adult, but no young, was found at the southern 
location. Subsequent trips to the area have yielded no immature birds, and apparently 
both nestings failed. 

A total of nine Red-cockaded Woodpecker holes have been found in addition to the 
two active nests. 
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